OHIO STATE TRAPSHOOTING FOUNDATION

FEBRUARY 10, 2018- CARDINAL CENTER - MARENGO

The Foundation Chairman, Dennis Filo, called the meeting to order at 9:06 a.m.  Secretary Snively called the roll and the following Officers and Directors were present:

President Doug Gormley, Vice President and Director-at-Large Bobby Caplinger, Treasurer Courtney Haning, SE Zone Director Steve Corwin, NE Zone Director Ron Arter, NW Zone Director John Mueller, SW Zone Director Jeff Schlichter, Youth Director Dave Schock, A.T.A. Delegate Roger McNamer, 1st Alternate A.T.A. Delegate Clyde Findley, 2nd Alternate A.T.A. Delegate Michael Blair, and Museum Director Betty Peterson.  SW Zone Director Tim Hunsaker participated by telephone.  NW Zone Director Tony Gioffre, SE Zone Director Tonya Bluhm and past President Marty Miller were unable to attend.

The Board reviewed the minutes from the last meeting on October 14, 2017.  (The January meeting had to be cancelled due to the winter snowstorm.)  Doug Gormley moved to accept the minutes as written.  With a move to second, the motion passed unanimously.

Treasurer Courtney Haning presented his financial report indicating a balance of $521,341.43.  This includes the initial MidwayUSA investment of $150,000.00, the added money and the matching funds for the State Shoot gun raffle, as well as the fourth

quarter earnings.  Prior to the meeting, Courtney sent the Directors his complete financial report covering all expenses and income from 01/01/2017 to 12/31/2017.  Jeff Schlichter moved to accept the financial report and with a move to second, the motion passed unanimously.  Courtney suggested that a budget balance should be established so the Board would know how much to reinvest. Courtney advised the Board that the MidwayUSA Endowment investment was a “great deal” and “very beneficial to the Foundation and the Association going forward.”  With the help of Tonya Bluhm, tax documents were sent to the appropriate winners from the State Shoot and forms were prepared to have on hand for 2018, in keeping with our duty to be IRS compliant.

The 2018 Hall of Fame inductees are Ken Kamnikar, Ron Charniga and William Jaqua. Noreen ordered certificates for all three and pins for Ken Kamnikar and Ron Charniga.  After checking with his wife, Betty Peterson still plans to feature Peter Streuber at the museum for 2018.  The shooting community has lost 3 other Hall of Fame inductees besides Peter - William Jaqua, James “Gentleman Jim” Corbett and Dale “Doc” Millar.  Noreen informed the Board that the Hall of Fame committee would not require a new person to be appointed until next year.

The new blinds are in place in the museum windows and look great.  The pedestal for the guest book has been delivered as well.  Betty has ordered a punch dispenser that looks like a shot shell for the annual reception.  She has hired a sax player for entertainment and Ken Berger is again supplying some of the wine.  Betty informed the board that in the very near future, the museum would require more space. 

Dave Schock reported that the annual youth coach’s meeting will take place on February 24th in Cambridge, Ohio, and will be hosted by Sportsman’s Haven.   The 2018 featured coach will be determined at that meeting. The Collegiate Shoot in October was well attended by 22 colleges and universities. The furthest participants were from Arizona State! An Ohio team was finally represented this year. Youngstown entered the competition after being contacted by Noreen.  Centerburg delivered the 2018 youth trophies they are providing.  Dave Schock agreed to assist with them being distributed during the week of the State Shoot and will assist in distribution of the inventory from previous tournaments.

Bobby Caplinger has made arrangements for the 2018 black E-Z-GO golf cart for the annual fundraiser.  He has also ordered a six by ten foot aluminum trailer with a wooden floor from Rural King.  Our new sponsor, Evolution AG, is assisting the OSTA with a cammo Kubota 400 RTV.  Noreen will print all necessary signs. 

Scholarship applications are due by March 15th.  Voting on the recipients will be the primary agenda at the April 7th Board meeting.   
Dennis Filo asked if there was any more old or new business.  Being none, Doug Gormley moved to adjourn.  With a move to second, the motion passed unanimously and the meeting was completed at 10.07 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Noreen Snively

O.S.T.A. Secretary                           
